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AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF 

MOTOR VEHICLE ADMINISTRATORS

MEMORANDUM

TO: AAMVA's REAL ID Primary and Secondary Contacts

FROM: Michael R. Calvin, Senior Vice President Programs Division, AAMVA

DATE: October 13, 2005

SUBJECT: Providing jurisdictional survey responses to Federal government, National 
Governors Association and National Conference of State Legislators

AAMVA has conducted several jurisdictional surveys in 2005 related to AAMVA's DL/ID Security 
Framework and the REAL ID Act.

• February-March 2005 Implementation of AAMVA DL/ID Security Framework
• July 2005 Jurisdiction Impact Analysis REAL ID Act
• July 2005 SAVE Survey

AAMVA has received requests from both the federal government (U.S. DHS and U.S. DOT) as well 
as from the NGA and the NCSL to provide them with all available jurisdictional information on 
AAMVA's DL/ID Security Framework and the REAL ID Act.
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AAMVA has been providing non jurisdiction specific information to these entities since the beginning 
of 2005. AAMVA has always been careful not to provide member specific information. However, as all 
entities are now working on developing ideas on what should be part of the rules of the REAL ID Act 
the need for more specific information has become apparent. AAMVA is working closely with all 
parties involved to serve its membership. The knowledge gathered through these surveys by AAMVA 
has put it in a position where it can positively influence the process by which the rules will be 
developed.

As a result of this request and to continue our good working relationship with these organizations 
AAMVA will provide the DHS, DOT, NGA and NCSL with information gathered from the 
aforementioned surveys. AAMVA will also make this information available to its members.

Several members have expressed concern about the possibly sensitive nature of some of the 
jurisdictional information. We urge anyone receiving this information to not provide it to any other 
parties (e.g. vendors, media, public).

Thanks for your cooperation and continued support!
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